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Somerset Domestic Homicide Review Publication of Case 033
Legislative Background

The Domestic Violence, Crime and Victims Act (2004) requires Community Safety Partnerships to consider multi-agency reviews into deaths which may be domestic abuse related.  As a key partner of the local Community Safety Partnership (Safer Somerset Partnership), Somerset County Council (SCC) is required to participate in Domestic Homicide Reviews.
The statutory guidance states that Domestic Homicide Reviews should be considered for situations where: 

The death of a person aged 16 or over has, or appears to have, resulted from violence, abuse or neglect by— 

(a)
a person he or she was related to or whom he or she was or had been in an intimate personal relationship with

or

(b)
a member of the same household as him or herself.

The purpose of a Domestic Homicide Review is to identify the lessons to be learnt from the death relating to domestic abuse services and processes

Somerset Domestic Homicide Review (DHR) Case 033

This case relates to the death of a 54 year old female, known in the review as “Lily” (pseudonym). Whilst the inquest has not yet concluded, Lily is believed to have taken her own life in June 2019. Lily had experienced a history of domestic abuse, both within her familial and intimate partner relationships. She also had long-standing physical and mental health issues.
The findings from the DHR included consideration of whether:

· The multi-agency response for victims of domestic abuse who have complex needs is effective.
· Victims of domestic abuse who have complex needs have their risk and safety planning effectively managed.
· Mental capacity was effectively understood in the context of someone experiencing domestic abuse.
· Professionals understand the impact of Adverse Childhood Experiences even into mid-later adulthood.
· Professionals and wider community understand the signs of both intimate personal violence and adult family violence and how to respond when identified.

· Routine enquiry about domestic abuse by health and social care professionals should occur.
· Discharge from hospital for a known victim of domestic abuse is safely and effectively considered.
· Professionals are aware of unconscious bias when supporting a vulnerable victim of domestic abuse with complex needs.
As a result of the DHR, a set of recommendations are in place, with an action plan that is monitored by the statutory Somerset Domestic Abuse Board on behalf of the Safer Somerset Partnership, who as the community safety partnership have overall responsibility for DHRs.
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